SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 2011 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON (CHAIRMAN), G.IREMONGER, T.BEAUMONT, G.RYMER, P.GRANT, J.PEARS, P.ODLING, A.VENABLES, A.CADMAN, C.BURTON, T.BAILEY 
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Councillors noted he had recently attended the opening of the Pavilion extension, welcomed a party of children from Eresby School to look around the Council offices, attended the Remembrance Day commemorations at the Franklin Statue on 11th November 2011 and had attended Remembrance Sunday at St.James’ Church.   
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor W.Baugh and County Councillor J.Swanson.
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Lenton declared a personal interest in agenda items 9f and 9h, as one of the cheques is reimbursement for his own expenses and the recipient of the cheque made payable to Partney Garden Centre is known personally to him.
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 27TH OCTOBER 2011
The notes of the meeting held on 27th October 2011 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Bus shelter
The Clerk had nothing further to report on the bus shelter but Councillor Grant queried whether the new side panel had been vandalised. The Clerk explained Councillor Swanson had already raised this matter with her. The possibility of it having been captured on CCTV had subsequently been discussed with the Chairman but it had been agreed it would impossible to see the panel in any detail and therefore establish a timeframe for the incident.
1.24/11/11
Public toilets

The Clerk was pleased to report that E.L.D.C. had agreed to re-open the 24 hour toilet. Although they have not agreed to extend the winter opening hours of the main toilets it appears, in practice, they are open earlier than 10a.m. 
Lincolnshire Wolds AONB Management Plan 2012-2017
Councillors Pears, Grant and Odling agreed to arrange a meeting early the following week to formulate a suitable response to the consultation document.
Closure of Spilsby Register Office
The Clerk reported she had received assurance from Lincs County Council that potential alternative venues in the Town were being investigated. Councillors noted that although the consultation period expired on 31st October 2011, a final decision would not be made until the New Year. Councillor Pears said she was concerned about the whole of the building and in particular, closure of the library. Following some discussion, it was agreed the Clerk would write to the County Council to ask if there were any plans for the building.      

Spilsby Market

Councillor Beaumont said he was concerned that the auctioneer was selling produce which was against the terms of his contract. It was agreed to refer the matter to E.L.D.C.
White lines across footpaths
Councillor Odling said he was disappointed with the reply from Highways about the need for white lines across vehicular accesses. Councillors were generally in agreement with this and it was therefore agreed the Clerk would arrange a meeting with a Highways Officer to discuss the matter further.
Parking by disabled badge holders
The Clerk reported she had spoken with Councillor Swanson about this matter who had suggested the Town Council might consider applying for a Traffic Order. He was, however, unable to liaise with the Town Council over this matter as he is a member of the Committee which would consider any such Orders.

Parish Information Surgeries

Councillors Beaumont, Pears and the Clerk had attended the Workshops held the previous day at The Franklin Hall. It was agreed these would be discussed in detail at the next Amenities Committee meeting.    
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

There were no members of the Police Authority present.
7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS
District Councillor R.Williams signed the form which the Clerk had completed to enable the Town Council to claim the money for the newly installed CCTV camera. Councillors noted E.L.D.C. had recently approved a Green Energy Policy. There was a discussion about the disbanding of the two E.L.D.C. Scrutiny Committees.    
8) CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk read out a letter from The Royal British Legion thanking the Town Council for the monies donated to their organisation from Civic Sunday.  
2.24/11/11
Councillors noted the latest Newsletter from South East Lincolnshire Travellers’ Association had been received.  

9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following accounts for payment:-
a. H.Heyes - £540.00 (contractor’s costs for November)
b. S.D.Marshall (salary for November)
c. HW - £24.00 (payroll)
d. Shaw & Sons Ltd - £29.64 (allotment agreements)
e. Harewood Products Ltd - £206.34 (notice boards)
f. M.Lenton - £61.48 (reimbursement for answer machine)
g. E.J.Tong & Sons (Retail) Ltd - £10.92 (polythene for archives)
h. Partney Garden Centre - £631.20 (beech hedging and posts)

i. Peter David Photography - £160.00 (Civic invites and service sheets)

j. Clement Keys - £342.00 (external audit)

10)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
Noted as follows:-
a. Robin Hood Parking Ltd - change of use of land to provide a car park, Jackson Building Centres, Reynard Street, Spilsby GRANTED

b. Drs Cartwright, Wain and O’Kelly - to continue to site mobile building for use as an office, The Surgery, Simpson Street, Spilsby GRANTED   

11)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The Council had no comments to make on a planning application by Countryside Art Ltd for an extension to their factory at Vale Road, Spilsby. 
12)INVESTMENT OF COUNCIL RESERVES
Councillor Beaumont had prepared the necessary paperwork for the meeting and Councillors thanked him for this. The various options available to the Council were discussed and it was proposed, seconded and agreed that a sum of £40,000 be re-invested in one of the accounts identified by Councillor Beaumont, subject to it being covered by Government guarantee. It was further agreed that the detail of this should be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting in December. 

13)DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Councillor Lenton gave a brief summary of the meeting held earlier in the month. Councillors noted there was a problem with getting stalls for the event and various suggestions were made. Councillor Pears said she had discussed the possibility of the Twinning Association becoming involved in the celebrations and it has been suggested four representatives from each of the Twinned Towns be invited to visit for the weekend.
14)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 26th January 2012 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

3.24/11/11
15)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Odling suggested the Town Council look at updating the service for Remembrance Sunday next year. 
Councillors noted the tree in the spinney had been taken down.

There was a lengthy discussion about issues in the cemetery. The Council’s grass contractor has asked for a skip in which to dispose of the bottles and cans. The Clerk is to look at his contract in the first instance to see who is responsible for disposing of such items. Drinking in the cemetery is again becoming a concern and the Clerk was asked to bring this to the attention of the Police. The Clerk requested Councillors go and look at the cremation plots before the next Amenities Committee meeting as some are looking rather over adorned.
As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.45p.m.
4.24/11/11
